Week 7: Go and Bless the World

Part 1: Share about last week's homework & Ice Breaker question (15 min)

- What did you learn and what did you enjoy from the past seven weeks of Discipleship?

Part 2: Watch the Video & Learning Bible Truth (15 min)

https://bibleproject.com/explore/video/martus-witness/

Memory Verse: Matthew 28:19-20 Therefore go and make disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, 20 and teaching them to obey everything I have commanded you. And surely, I am with you always, to the very end of the age.

Bible Core Truth: You are a disciple of Jesus Christ called to go and make disciples of all nations!

The world around us tries to fill our minds and souls with idol worship. But, as a child of God, we are blessed to have the Lord Almighty as our Lord and Savior. God has given us the to grow in Christ-centered identity and live out our lives fully to proclaim the gospel to the ends of the earth. There is always lots of anxiety involved with trying to share the good news and be a witness for Christ. But, being a witness to Christ brings contagious joy and it is a joyful privilege to share the greatest news with our friends and family. The relationship with Jesus will take all of us on an adventurous journey of becoming who God created us to be.

Read Daniel 1:1-8: Daniel's Dilemma

Identity Change~

Daniel = God is my Judge Hananiah = God is Gracious Mishael = who is like God Azariah = God helps

То...

Daniel to Belshazzar meaning "Bel protect the King" (same name as Nebuchadnezzar's Son or Grandson) and Bel was a Babylonian god

Hananiah to Shadaku meaning "command of Aku" a Babylonian god Mishael to Meshaku the Babylonian moon god Aku Azariah to Abednego the Babylonian god of wisdom Nebo

Part 3: Reflect on my Life (15 min)



- 1. Reflect and answer the following questions:
 - Why did Babylonians give new names to Daniel and his friends?
 - What made Daniel choose God?
 - Which verse spoke out to you? And Why?
- 2. Read 2 Corinthians 5:17-21, reflect and answer the following questions:
 - What does it mean to live as Christ's ambassador?
 - Share about the things that you enjoy doing for others? (i.e., making cookies, babysitting, helping them with schoolwork, etc.)

Part 4: Wrap Up and Pray for One another (15 min)

- Sing together as you watch this last video together

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BxQ0RnKjrzY

- Share about memories and thanksgiving from the past 12 weeks and pray for each other!

